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One of the Secretary of State's duties is to serve as the Commissioner of Combative Sports. N.D.C.C. § 
53-01-02. It involves the regulation of professional boxing, kickboxing, sparring, and mixed fighting style
competition (commonly referred to as mixed martial arts or MMA).

As background for this testimony, I included the history of Combative Sports as published in the Secretary 
of State's 2017-2019 Biennial Report, Chapter Twelve. 

Although activity was nonexistent during the past year, it was possible to complete a long overdue update 
of the state's administrative rules regulating boxing and mixed fighting style competition. The updated rules, 
Chapters 72-02.2-01.1 and 72-02.2-02, were effective October 1, 2020. 

This bill removes obsolete text from Chapter 53-01 of the Century Code, which governs Combative Sports. 

Section 1, page, 1 lines 13 through 16: 

The overstruck text was in legislation adopted in 2005 to allow mixed fighting style competition (2005 
Session Laws, Chapter 464). It was contingent on the adoption of administrative rules. Because the rules 
were adopted in 2006, this text is obsolete. 

Section 2, page 1, lines 22 through 24 and page 2, lines 1 through 3: 

The overstruck text was in legislation adopted in 2011 (2011 Session Laws, Chapter 377) and referred to 
the state's administrative rules being adopted based on the "most recent uniform rules" as published by the 
Association of Boxing Commissions (ABC). 

However, while drafting the updated administrative rules last year, it was learned that the reference to the 
"most recent" rules of the ABC was contrary to state law. The rules had to list a specific date. Therefore, 
the administrative rules adopted last year specifically refer to the ABC rules in effect on October 1, 2020. 

In addition to being redundant and because of the incorrect reference, this text is obsolete, too. 

I request the committee's favorable consideration for a Do Pass recommendation. 






